

Meeting Minutes
Puent Club
March 6th, 2024
4 pm Puente Center Rm. 438

- A. Meeting was convened by Vice-president, Veronica, at 4:02pm ,
- B. Jasmine motioned to approve the agenda, and Rosie seconded it.
- C. Members present- President-Emily, Vice-president-Veronica, Treasurer-Rosie, Secretary-Yaneth, Advisor-Rebecca, Club members- Mario, Javier, Victoria, Eva, Secilia, Diana, Jasmine, Jollette. Quorum at 13.
- D. No guest speaker
- E. **Public Forum-** None
- F. **Advisor's Report-** On hold until the end of the meeting
- G. **President's Report-** On hold until Emily's arrival, running late
- H. **Club Events-**
 - a. Ideas for club events - a banda night suggested by President Emily-Postpone events for the end of the semester, and focus on fundraising
 - b. We will focus on fundraisers
 - c. Our treasurer, Rosie, will check our account to see our funds to start planning Fundraising Ideas.
 - i. **Fundraising-** Mario suggests gaming night, Secilia suggests a garage sale, Vice-president, Veronica suggests a tamale sale, Rosie informed of a stand/store at the Puente center, President Emily and Eva suggested a selling/stand at the cafeteria with candy maybe bracelets by Jasmine, Yaneth suggest a restaurant funding. Next meeting our first funding event will be voted on.
- I. **Club Activities**
 - a. Social media/posters- to promote our club
 - b. **Meetings-** will be every other Wednesday - **The next meeting March 20**
 - c. **Club members communication-** There is a pronto Puente club group chat, all members present in the meeting were added to the group chat, at each meeting we will add any new members
- J. **President's Report-**
 - a. ICC meeting - met other clubs that we can collaborate with for events such as the baking club/ music club.
- K. **Advisor's report-**
 - a. There are a few forms to be completed
 - i. Requesting the funds from ASSC forms, deadline: Noon on March 12. Club Practice Presentation to ICC on March 20th at 11am. Attend ASSC Meeting on March 26 12:30 pm-2 pm
 - ii. Form to request to hold an activity 8 days before the event date.
 - iii. Letter for posting flyers, approval from ASSC needed for posters.

- iv. Rebecca will send this information to the officers - President Emily will start the process for the funds as soon as she receives the forms from Rebecca.

L. **Opened discussion-** none

M. **Adjournment-** Eva moved to adjourn. Secilia seconded. No discussion Motion was carried.

- a. The meeting was adjourned at 4:52 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Yaneth Gonzalez- Secretary
3/7/24